Town Council Finance Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS
Falmouth Town Hall 
March 6, 2019 – 5:30PM
Members Attendance: Amy Kuhn (Finance Committee Chair), Ted Asherman (Town Council) 

Others in Attendance: Caleb Hemphill (Council Chair), Claudia King (Town Council);  
Nathan Poore (Town Manager); Peter McHugh (Finance Director); Susan Gibney (Accountant), Jay Reynolds (Public Works Director); John Kilbride (Police Chief); Howard Rice (Fire Chief); Lucky D’Ascanio (Community Programs Director); Ethan Croce (Community Development Director); Theo Holtwijk Director of Long-Range Planning and Economic Development. 
The meeting was called to order @ 5:40PM
· Councilor Asherman moved to approve the minutes of February 3, 2019, motion was seconded by Councilor Kuhn.  Minutes were approved.
· Peter McHugh and Nathan Poore then presented the FY2020 Town Budget to the group including a summary presentation and the FY 2020 Budget Book.
a. The Budget presentation outlined major expense and revenue changes versus the FY19 Budget and the proposed mil rate increase of $.09 or 2.85%.  The presentation included a summary of the Wastewater Budget request and a comparison of the Falmouth full-rate mil rate to similar communities in the Greater Portland area.  Falmouth’s mil rate continues to be the lowest rate in the group.
i. Major expense variances included:

1. The addition of a Fire Department Engine 2 Driver, and a full year of the Fire Department Captain hired in January 2019.

2. A full year of the Police Student Resource Officer added in January 2019 and a Police Department restructure designed to enhance service capabilities.

3. Debt service for the voter-approved Library Bond.
4. Brown-Tail Moth spraying and Highland Lake algae mitigation.

5. A Vision software upgrade.

b. The group then reviewed the Budget Book in detail.
i. Councilor Kuhn asked if the % increase had exceeded 2.85% in the last few years and it was confirmed that it had in the last couple of years.

ii. Councilor Kuhn then asked why the Greater Portland Councilor of Governments increase was so much

1. The increase was  the second installment of a 2-year increase designed to increase cooperative efforts between municipalities in GPCOG and support more services.

iii. Nathan Poore mentioned that Legal Fees were kept flat year-over-year despite an increase in the hourly fee.  Staff will be carefully monitoring legal fees in order to spend within the budget.

iv. Councilor King asked about Street Light savings shown in the budget.

1. Nathan responded that it was due to the Town’s purchase of the street lights from CMP (producing rental fee savings) and the replacement of lights with LED lights and advanced controls.

v. Councilor Kuhn asked if this Budget is a transitional year for the Fire Department pending a study of Department Operations.

1. Nathan responded that it is an early step in the transition and that the Chief is working to make increases more gradual but they will remain significant.

vi. Chief Rice was asked about the Engine 2 Driver position hours and duties.

1. Chief Rice responded that the position covers daytime hours during the workweek.  Duties include truck driving, vehicle maintenance duties, and covering calls that come in during those hours.

vii. Councilor King then asked if any towns own their own fire hydrants.

1. Chief Rice responded that only Towns that have their own water districts would own the hydrants.  The rental charge covers the rental, maintenance and replacement of all hydrants in the Town.  They are owned by Portland Water District.

viii. Councilor Asherman asked what % of Town streets have hydrants.

1. Chief Rice estimated that 55% of all streets in Town are covered including roughly 97% of growth areas.

ix. In closing, Nathan spoke about upcoming future needs that are on the horizon.

1. Public Works has been managing their budget very tightly and will have needs in the future for more project and engineering support, as well as, facility needs.

2. Parks continues to be understaffed putting existing staff under pressure to keep up with park maintenance needs.

3. Overall building maintenance for Town buildings will need to be managed potentially by a building manager.    

· Adjourn – Councilor Kuhn adjourned the meeting at 7:15PM.
Respectfully submitted by Peter McHugh
